
Kia Ora CKW team,

Today, we pause to commemorate Anzac Day, honouring the brave men and women who have
served our country, and those who continue to serve in the protection of our nation.

Anzac Day is the National Day of Remembrance observing the first major military action of the
Australian and New Zealand Army Corps (ANZAC) in Gallipoli, in 1915, during World War 1. This
is now the day we honour the bravery and sacrifice of all Australians and New Zealanders who
have and continue to serve in conflict, war and peacekeeping operations.

CKW, as part of the Metro North Health service, has deep ties to our nation's defence forces. We
are proud to have veterans and current service personnel among our teams, contributing to the
exceptional care we provide to our community every day. Their unique skills, experiences, and
unwavering dedication enhance our services and they remind us all of the honour and
responsibility of the work we do.

The values that define Metro North, service, teamwork, integrity, and a shared commitment to
supporting one another, reflect the very spirit of the Anzacs. Together, we strive to overcome
challenges, always with a focus on the health and wellbeing of those in our care.

Today, we remember not only the courage of the Anzacs but also the sacrifices made by their
families and loved ones. We acknowledge their enduring strength and the deep pain that comes
with losing someone who served our country. These sacrifices are not forgotten, and we know
that the freedoms and opportunities we enjoy today are the result of their courage and
commitment.

As we go about our day, let us take a moment to reflect on the spirit of the Anzacs, the profound
impact they had on our nation and the quality of life we cherish today.

In honour of this day, The Last Post will be played across all Metro North facilities this morning,
followed by a minute of silence.
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We respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners and Custodians of the land on which our
facilities are built. We also pay respect and acknowledge Elders past, present and the future.
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Kind regards,

Karlene Willcocks
 
Executive Director,

Caboolture, Kilcoy and Woodford
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